Mr. Loyd Weff, 1710 West 50th St., Kansas City, Mo.

Door Loyd:

Answering your good letter of the 19th instant, I am definitely convinced that the best plan would be to send Bill to Lawrence for the term starting in September. Really, Loyd, this arrangement is made only on account of the University coordinating Army and Navy activities. While it may be termed an intensive course, it is really a part of the University year.

Hany girls were planning to pass up the first five weeks, but I can see a trend now in the other direction. Corbin Hall and all of the University residence places will not be open to those coming after the five weeks, so the girls are getting in line and I believe it would be best for Bill to come in September.

In the Senate meeting where the professors assemble with the Chancellor, he emphasized that school would start in September, and not five weeks later. All the professors are being engaged on that basis. I believe Bill will get a much better start under this arrangement.

I know that Bill wants to room with Bob Webber. I believe both boys would feel much better by getting in early while rooms are plentiful. Yes, there will be available rooms. Let me know if the boys would like to come down ahead of time and we will gladly cooperate with them in getting them fixed up to their hearts' desire. Let me know if I can do anything further.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH